
Style- Sheet for Submitting the Papers: 
1.  Each paper should be sent in two copies, which should be typed (or word-

processed), double-spaced, footnotes to be similarly spaced and put at the end. 
The total length should not exceed 10 pages of main text and 2 pages of 
footnotes. Unnecessary detail and sentimental expressions should be avoided. 

Note: Those who can e-mail their papers are requested to do so, the e-mail address of 
the IHC being ahs@ndf.vsnl.net.in If you cannot e-mail but have processed it on 
computer, you may send me the diskette and one hard-copy. 

2.  The title and author’s name (with Membership No.), and the Section to which 
the author wishes the paper to be assigned, should be given on Page 1. (Papers 
on Epigraphy and Numismatics should be marked not for Section V as 
heretofore, but for the relevant Section out of Sections I-III, according to 
period.) 

3.  Footnotes should be numbered continuously for the whole paper (not per page). 

4. In references to printed books, the classical system should be used, under which 
the name of the author, the title of the book, and the place and year of 
publication come in that order. Thus: 

 P.V. Kane, History of Dharmashastra, 2nd ed., II (2), Poona, 1974, p.210. 

 Articles may be cited thus: 

 Ravinder Kumar, ‘Jawaharlal Nehru, the Indian National Congress and the anti-
Fascist Struggle’, Indian Historical Review, XI, 1-2 (1984-85), pp.97-110. 

 Well-known abbreviations for journals, eg., JIH, JASB, EI, IHR, IESHR, can be 
used. 

 Use of forms like ‘ibid.’, ‘op.cit.’, is recommended for saving space in 
referencing. List of Papers in time for the session. 

5.  Transliteration should be uniform and according to any one of the standard 
systems. Diacritical marks should be provided in papers for Sections I and II. 

6.  If maps, diagrams, and photographs are furnished, these should be listed and be 
in such form as to be ready for printing. 

7.  A summary of no more than 300 words should be invariably provided. 

 Only papers in English can be considered for inclusion in the printed 
Proceedings. 

Note: While every attempt will be made to include papers recommended for 
publication by the Sectional Presidents, problems of space may force further 
selection, editing and reduction in length of individual papers. Members are 
requested kindly to bear with this. 


